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On Saturday, April 21 from 1 to 4 p.m. at First United Methodist Church in Medford, United Methodists from 

across the region will participate in a Table Talk conversation as a way to engage the churchôs current global 

discussion of human sexuality and the report of the Commission on a Way Forward, a commission of the 

Council of Bishops created at the last General Conference held in Portland, Oregon in 2016.  

 

Bishop Elaine Stanovsky, episcopal leader of the Oregon-Idaho Conference of United Methodist churches will 

be present.  

 

The Commission on the Way Forward has been working to help the Council of Bishops lead the church forward 

amid the present impasse over the inclusion of lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, and queer persons, both lay 

and clergy, in the life of the church and the resulting questions about the unity of the church.  

 

After meeting throughout the past two years, the Commission, made up of lay and clergy from throughout our 

global United Methodist connection, is completing its work and will give its final report to the Council of 

Bishops in April. The Council will read and discuss and pray over the report and its recommendations for a way 

forward for our church before making their recommendation to the Special Session of the General Conference 

set for St. Louis, Missouri, February 23-26, 2019.  

 

Rev. Helen Cunanan, from the Philippines notes, ñSitting at the table with Commission members, I see persons 

honest enough and humble enough to see the great challenge or impasse that is before us. At the same time, I 

see so much commitment and passion to the work entrusted to usðpassion for mission and ministry; passion for 

our forms and expressions of unity; passion for God. With the Holy Spiritôs leading, I believe we can embrace 

together a way forward.ò  

 

Dr. Aka Hortense, a layperson from Cote dôIvoire, saw the Commission as an opportunity to meet people who 

have the same love of Jesus Christ and who are all members of the United Methodist Church, but with very 

different experiences and differing positions regarding the question of human sexuality. 

 

ñBy listening,ò she said, ñand through reflections I have learnedðin all humilityðthat unity, which seems so 

simple in the church, is fragile because each person has their own personality, their own cultural and religious 

context, their own education, their own life experiences, and their own truth.ò  

 

You are invited to join this global conversation across our church. As we gather around the tables to talk with 

one another, we will be asked to covenant together to stay curious, be kind, and to listen with the same amount 

of passion with which we want to be heard.  

 

Bishop Stanovsky enjoins us with these words: ñChristians donôt need to beat each other up when we disagree. 

If you love your church, and want it to see its mission witness remain strong around the world, I hope you will 

come to one of the Table Talks. If you are sick and tired of opposing sides in the church fighting about human 

sexuality, and who should be welcome in the Church, I hope you will come to one of the Table Talks. We can 

find a deeper unity, and new ways of listening to God and one another.ò 

 

I will be organizing rides for whoever from our congregation wishes to participate. If you would like to go with 

me, please give me a call at the church (541-884-4053) or by email (pastorkfumc@gmail.com).  

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Robin 

Pastorõs Corner  
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Directory Updates: 

 

 

 

 

 

Please inform the office when you have a change of 

address, phone number, or e-mail. 

(For this information, 
please contact the church office) 

 APRIL  
BIRTHDAYS  

 

01 - Vic Versteeg 

04 - Avory Dawes 

07 - Gloria Thomas 

  Iain Usher 

08 - Sherry Yang 

  Toôosavili Taulealea 

09 - Charles Brookshire 

  Renee Hansen 

15 - Eleanor Sullivan 

16 - Ginny Koutsky 

18 - Libby Stackpole 

22 - George Peterson 

25 - Brian Lamb 

29 - Donette Scogin 

APRIL  
ANNIVERSARIES  

 

03 - David & Jeannie Boese .................. 1982 

08 - Amanda & Jason Boese ................. 2015 

24 - Leslie & John Foster ...................... 1982 

April Drivers: 
 

April 1 (Easter):  David Boese - 541-273-9579 

April 8, 15, 22, 29:  Lynn Armstrong - 541-892-4549 

 

If you are on the rider list, you should be called by the 

driver by Saturday evening or Sunday morning.   

Save the Date!  

John Nilsen will share his 

piano playing talents in 

worship with us on June 3  

Overnight Guests 
 

We occasionally have the privilege of hosting 

groups for one or more nights.   

 

¶ March 8 & 9, Girl Scouts had their annual 

sleepover here.   

¶ April 6 & 7, as they have done for the last few 

years, Boy Scouts will be staying here while they 

plan their National Youth Leadership Training 

event that will be held at Camp McLaughlin in 

June. 

¶ June 23-30 we will host the Lake Oswego 

United Methodist Church youth while they 

volunteer at IYS (Integral Youth Services).  

They also plan to help at PALM dinners and are 

willing to do work around the church for us.  We 

hope that our own youth will be able to interact 

with them while they are here. 

 

In addition, we will provide the space for AlAnonôs 

annual fundraiser on April 7.  This year it will be a 

game night. 

 

Please be sure to welcome our guests if you are here 

when they are.   
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New Craft Group 
 

We are hoping to start a new craft group (knitting, crocheting, sewing, quilting, etc.) 

one day a month, possibly on a Monday at 3:00.  If you are interested, please contact 

Jeannie Boese at jaboese@charter.net or 541-273-9579, or the church office. 

                   Martaôs House Ongoing Collection 
 

Martaôs House Wish List Top Items: 

#1 - Pots and pans 

#2 - Towels 

#3 - Silverware 

 
Needs List for Comfort Kits: 

· New or gently used sweatshirts, sweatpants, and/or tee shirts or lounging pants and tops.  Sizes extra small, 
small, medium, large, extra large, 2x and 3x 

· New underwear sizes 6-14 16-22 (no bras) 

· Socks 

· Toothbrushes and toothpaste 

· Hair brush or comb 

· Small bottles of shampoo, conditioner, and lotion 

· Small beanie babies with tag or gently used 

· Notebook with pen 

· backpacks 

 

The collection basket is on a table in the fireside room.  A complete list of items is available on the bulletin 

board in the entry. 

Clothing in the Downstairs Storage Room 
 

There is a large accumulation of clothing in the downstairs storage room.  It is the intent of PALM to be a meal.   

On occasion we will have a person at the meal that is cold or inappropriately dressed.   Then we will take time 

out of the fellowship of PALM and find a coat, gloves, socks or shoes.    

 

However we are getting a lot of clothes that we donôt use.  It ends up that boxes of clothes are donated to 

GOODWILL every couple months.   And even some clothes (dirty or ragged) are thrown away.  

 

Yes, we do need heavy coats, stocking caps, gloves, socks, sleeping bags, blankets and adult backpacks.  But 

please no other clothes for our volunteers that uses up PALM fellowship time. 

 

And thank you for your PALM support. 

Don  



5 

Food Pantry Needs: 

 

¶ Cold cereal 

¶ Granola bars 

¶ Crackers  

 

Please - no opened or unsealed 

food items 

Pastorôs Discretionary Fund 
 

What is this fund? 

· It is a fund used by the pastor to assist people in 

our community and our congregation with 

emergency needs not provided by other sources. 

· Checks are made out to the business rather than 

the person requesting funds; i.e., AMA 

Gasoline. 

How is it funded?   

· It is funded through our birthday offerings and 

special donations, outside of our operating 

budget.   

· If you wish to make a donation to this fund, 

please mark it ñDiscretionary Fundò or 

ñOutreach Fund.ò  

Thank you for helping us to be ready to assist 

people in need! 
 

Between February 28 and March 26, we have given: 

· 4 households 4 bags of food 

· 3 households some financial assistance 

 

PALM Dinners Served  

 

From February 25 to March 27:  1,536 

Year to Date:  3,357   

Average Meals Served:  134  

Reaching Out and Helping Others  

PALM (Provide a Loving Meal) 
 

 

PALM (Provide a Loving Meal) is a mission of the Klamath Falls First United Methodist Church.  As a meal, it 

both provides food and fellowship for from 60 to 200 people.   PALM dinner is from 5:00 to 6:30 on Tuesdays 

and Sundays.  

 

PALM is entirely volunteer, with money, food, and supplies donated by many.   The church provides the 

basement Fellowship Hall as well as utilities and maintenance.  

 

The volunteers are varied, OIT students, retired members of the community, congregation members, and many 

more.  On any given meal, 5 to 20 volunteers are there.   

 

Volunteers start at 3:00 pm or earlier and often donôt finish cleaning up until 7:00 

or 7:30. Volunteers cook, clean, prepare tables, wash dishes, and even trouble 

shoot social and other concerns.  

 

The Fellowship Hall and kitchen are licensed and, as such, provide safe, sanitary 

conditions. 
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Connecting with Our Conference and District 

 
The UM Connector is the Oregon-Idaho Conferenceôs weekly publication. It is sent out via email on Thursdays.  

A printed copy is posted on the bulletin board in our entry.  See how to subscribe below to keep up with what is 

happening in our Conference. 

Spirit Alive is a twice a month blog and email by Rev. Lowell Greathouse, Mission and Ministry Coordinator for 

the Oregon-Idaho Conference. It seeks to identify where the spirit is alive in our congregations and communities. 

Select this link to check out past editions.  

Go Camping E-News is a publication of Camp and Retreat Ministries, a collaboration of the OR-ID Conference 

of the United Methodist Church and the Episcopal Diocese of Oregon. It contains information on our camping 

programs as well as insight on how camping impacts people. It is published twice a month.  

 

The Crater Lake Connection is a monthly newsletter from our District. It is published monthly and includes 

information on what is happening in our District as well as the connectional prayer list for the District. 

 

To subscribe to these publications, the link www.umoi.org/subscribe will do the trick for new and updated 

registrations.  New people will get to sign up. Existing people will get emailed a link to make changes.  

Please note - There's one problem you might run into.  For the existing people the email may have more than one 

link for them to click on. This is because it grabs secondary records link registrations for an event when it goes 

searching for the name. Usually the first link is the right one for them to make changes on. (Our provider has this 

on a to-do list to improve, but it hasn't happened yet.) - from Greg Nelson, Conference Director of 

Communications 

Be sure to add greg@umoi.org to your address book or safe sender list. 

MEMBERS and FRIENDS 

 
 March, 2018 has closed. All bills and taxes have been paid. The monthly payroll was made.  March Operating 

income was a very good $15,394.00. Expenses totaled $10,489.18. 

 

As we enter April, 2018, we have an Operating fund balance of: $33,574.36.  However, a portion of these monies 

are contained in outside or side pocket funds which have nothing to do with budgeted operating monies. As of the 

first of April, six such funds existed. The funds and their respective balances: 

 Youth Group: $576.86  Organ: $1,611.45 PALM Custodial: 13 cents (0.13) 

 PALM dinners: $6,659.97 Camperships: $250.00  OR-IDA Chair Grant: $1,114.59    

    

After subtracting out the total of the 6 funds ($10,213.00), there is a carryover to April, 2018, of OPERATING 

monies totaling: $23,327.19 .  The carryover is $423.11 more than the carryover year ago. I continue to feel, 

that we can make it to July 1st, when we will begin to experience fewer Pastor support expenses.  I forwarded 

$2,000.00 to the Conference to go toward our 2018 Apportionments. $5,000.00 have now been paid toward 

Apportionments with a 2018 balance remaining of: $13,684.00. The Capital Account balance (Trustee monies) 

finished March at; $5,541.27. On a good note: UMCOR Sunday produced $423.00 which was forwarded to the 

Conference. 

 

Byron Beach,  

Treasurer 

mailto:lowell@umoi.org?subject=Spirit%20Alive
http://www.umoi.org/%21wKlNk0k3SUm7FvFMpRc-1RdwgP91-CtfVbJ1lYcXGWAselmhglFb5ukoIk0HpBMZw
http://www.umoi.org/subscribe
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Thank you toé 

Team 3 for their hard work during the month of March 

Don Dumbeck for cleaning up the glass from a broken window, covering the break, and 

contacting the glass company 

Chrys Dawes for replacing the broken lock on our mailbox 

 

In Our Prayersé 

Carol Ashworth - recovering from neck surgery 

Pastor Robinôs mother Diane Yim - recovering from back surgery 

Ruth Chamberlinôs grandson - recovering from vein surgery 

Whoever broke into our mailbox 

Whoever broke our fireside room window 

Lectionary Scriptures for April: 

 

April 1 Acts 10:34-43; Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24;  

 1 Corinthians 15:1-11;  

 John 20:1-18 or Mark 16:1-8 

 

April 8 Acts 4:32-35; Psalm 133;  

 1 John 1:1-2:2; John 20:19-31 

 

April 15 Acts 3:12-19; Psalm 4;  

 1 John 3:1-7; Luke 24:36b-48 

 

April 22 Acts 4:5-12; Psalm 23;  

 1 John 3:16-24; John 10:11-18 

 

April 29 Acts 8:2 6-40; Psalm 22:25-31;  

 1 John 4:7-21; John 15:1-8 

 

 

 

 

Pastor 

 Robin Yim 

 cell phone:  503-367-9672 

 home phone:  541-205-3905 

 pastorkfumc@gmail.com 

 

Administrative Assistant 

 Jeannie Boese 

 home phone:  541-273-9579 

 jaboese@charter.net 

 

Nursery Attendant 

 Laura Wise 

 

 

Accompanist 

 Pat Harris 

 

Custodian 

 Donette Scogin 

 

Choir Director 

 Judy Neiswender 

 

Aldersgate Ringers Conductor 

 Carolyn Lewert-Hagan 

 

 

First United Methodist Church 

230 N. 10th Street 

Klamath Falls, OR   97601 

541-884-4053 

klamathfumc@gmail.com 

 

Church Website: 

www.klamathfallsumc.org    

 

Facebook Page: 

http://www.facebook.com/Klamath

FallsFirstUMC 

FIRST UMC STAFF & INFORMATION Open hearts, 

 open minds, 

  open doors. 

Thanks and Prayers  

I would like to thank everyone for their cards and 

prayers this past month while going through my neck 

surgery and recovery.  They have meant so much to 

me. 

 

I had a two-week follow-up appointment, on March 

22, and was told everything looked and worked fine.  

I have another follow-up on April 11.  Although I 

still have continual pain, it isnôt as bad.  Thanks 

again for the prayers & cards.  I miss you all.   

 

God bless you.   

Carol Ashworth 
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United Methodist Womenõs News 

Executive Committee ï April 6  @ 3:00 p.m. 

Hope Circle ï April 26 @ Noon - Please Note: Hope 

Circle is now on the 4th Thursday of the month 

Lydia Circle - April 18 @ 7 pm @ Jeannie Boeseôs House 

 

UMW Purpose: 

United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose PURPOSE 

is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus 

Christ; to develop a creative, supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of 

mission through participation in the Global Ministries of the church.  

Looking Ahead: 
 

For our May program, we plan to make Prayer Beads.  Nancy Yim will help us with this project.  Before May, 

you will need the following: 

 

5 large (10 mm - 12 mm) beads 

29 medium (8 mm - 10 mm) beads 

36 seed (size #6 or #8) beads 

1 cross or other pendant 

Wire and crimps will be provided.  If you have chain nose pliers or wire cutters, please 

bring them to the May Gathering. 

 

If you want the devotion book to go with the prayer beads, it is ñA Bead and a Prayerò 

by Kristen Vincent.  The print book is $8.49 for the book and the ebook is $5.79 from 

Cokesbury.  It is also available from Amazon.  If you want Jeannie Boese to order it for 

you through Cokesbury, please contact her at 541-884-4053, 541-273-9579, 

klamathfumc@gmail.com, or jaboese@charter.net. 

               Womenôs Spring Luncheon 

 

                        April 14 @ Noon 

 

           @ The Red Rooster Restaurant 

 

Program:  Jean Freemanôs United Methodist Volunteer in Mission trip to Haiti 
 

All women of the church, daughters, sisters, and friends are welcome to join us for our annual Spring 

Luncheon.  Wear your beads from Haiti if you have them! 

 

There are no tickets as we will order from the menu. Dessert will be provided. Please sign up on the form in 

the entry so we can give the restaurant an approximate number of people. 

 

This monthôs 

suggested donation:  

towels 
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First United Methodist Church 
230 N. 10th Street 
Klamath Falls, OR   97601 
 
 

 

The Champoeg Declaration 
We, the Klamath Falls First United Methodist Church, together with other  

congregations of the Oregon-Idaho Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church, declare that persons of all ages, 

races,  ethnicities,  sexual orientations,   gender identities, economic conditions, marital status, mental or physical 

abilities are welcome to attend, join, and participate fully in the life of our congregation. 

Please come join us! 


